STATE OF CONNECTICUT
OFFICE OF POLICY AND MANAGEMENT

March 1, 2017

Melody A. Currey, Commissioner
Department of Administrative Services
450 Columbus Boulevard

Hartford, CT 06106

Dear Commissioner Currey,

Subsequent to OPM seeking reuse proposals on state property located at 101 Clermont St,
Hartford, it has been determined that the Department of Energy and Environmental
Protection (DEEP) has custody and control of the subject property and intends to
maintain said custody and control. Therefore, this property is no longer being considered
as surplus property and DAS may discontinue any attempts to dispose of it.

As always, I appreciate your staff’s efforts when working on these surplus property
dispositions.

If you have any questions concerning this matter, please contact me at (860) 418-6429.
Sincerely,
D 9.9 fon F

Paul F. Hinsch
Policy Director

cc: Shane Mallory — DAS
Graham Stevens - DEEP
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